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Mr. Chairman,

It is on behalf of the International Humanitarian Fact-Finding 
Commission that I have the honour and the privilege to address 
this Commission. Since the XXV International Conference of the 
Red Cross which had likewise been held in this beautiful city 
of Geneva 9 years ago, a great number of armed conflicts had 
occurred.

In some of these conflicts there was ample evidence of flagrant 
violations of fundamental humanitarian principles. Military 
leaders and unfortunately sometimes even governments showed 
little willingness to comply with the universally recognized 
rules of international humanitarian law, despite solemn 
commitments to respect and to ensure respect for the Geneva 
Conventions and Additional Protocols.

Mr. Chairman,
since the agenda of Commission I is devoted to questions 
concerning the implementation of and respect for international 
humanitarian law, I believe that the problems of my Commission, 
which are closely related to the subject-matter under 
consideration, may well fit into your agenda.
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The International Humanitarian Fact-Finding Commission has been 
established in accordance with article 90 of Protocol I for the 
purpose to enquire into any facts alleged to be a grave breach 
or serious violation of the Conventions or Protocol I. The 
Commission is further competent to facilitate, through its good 
offices, the restoration of an attitude of respect for 
humanitarian law.

The Commision has become operational in 1992. It is a genuine 
instrument of international humanitarian law created to support 
its implementation. At this juncture let me underline that the 
Commission is an independent impartial and non-political body. 
It is by no means a tribunal. Its aim has never been to condemn 
but to assist parties to a conflict in their endeavour to apply 
properly the rules and regulations of humanitarian law. The 
Commission is furthermore a standing body available to the 
parties at any place and any time.

So far 46 States have agreed to accept the Commission's 
competence. However, the Commission may equally proceed to an 
enquiry in case a party to the armed conflict did not make such 
declaration in advance, as long as the other party consents to 
its competence. In that context the Commission has even stated 
its willingness to enquire into alleged violations of 
humanitarian law, including those arising in non-international 
armed conflicts, provided that all parties to the conflict 
agree.

The Commission is convinced that within its area of competence 
it can serve the interests of the international community 
better than any other fact-finding body. There is no valid 
reason for creating costly new institutions on an ad hoc basis 
as long as a permanent body exists for the same purpose. It is 
therefore up to the international community as a whole and to 
individual States to realize the importance and usefulness of 
the Commission and to take advantage of its availability.
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I would like to express at this stage my gratitude to those 
delegations which gave their support to my Commission in their 
statement. Let me also take this opportunity to launch an 
appeal to all States which have not yet ratified Protocol I or 
have not yet accepted the competence of the Commission in 
accordance with article 90 para. 2 of Protocol I, to do so.

Finally I would like to draw your attention to a pamphlet 
prepared for this Conference which contains more detailed 
information about the Commission. This pamphlet has been 
distributed this morning and is also available in this room.

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman, I wish you and the members of this 
Commission on behalf of the International Humanitarian 
Fact-Finding Commission fruitful discussions, successful work 
and eventually good results of your deliberations.


